

11/1/2023

Chair:	Oli Lord	Minutes:	Eilidh Murray
--------	----------	----------	---------------

Attendees:	John Hartley, Ernestas Jegorovas-Armstrong, Steve Knattress, Keith McFarlane, Nick Kocharhook, Amir Shamsuddin, Graham Parks, Chris Kenyon, Joseph D'halluin, Adrian Williams, Tom Bogdanowicz, John Ackers, David Lincoln, John Chamberlain, Susanne Grieshaber
Apologies:	Alison Dines

Item	Topic / Action	Action:
1	<b>Minutes of last meeting</b> Approved by all present	
2	<b>Minutes of last meeting - actions arising</b> Everyone is encouraged to use Slack and Eilidh will send round a link to members in the next newsletter.  TRO issue with Google and Cloudesley Road is still ongoing; Adrian believes this to be a Google issue which is wider than just this location.  Submit question for next full council meeting on 2 March ,deadline 20 February. Topic re slow pace of bike hangar rollout	EM  AW  JA
3	<b>Bike Hangars</b> OL/SG to discuss potential article re bike hangars	OL/SG
4	<b>Presentation by Queen Mary University PhD student, Estelle Marie Broyer</b>  Estelle presented her project which is focusing on local democracy and in particular LTNs. JH and OL to talk to her specifically about the ongoing engagement in their home wards.  NK raised the issue of confidentiality. Estelle reassured us on this and, post meeting, circulated "Participation" documentation which guarantees confidentiality and anonymity to participants unless they opt out of these.	JH/OL  JH
5	<b>Make the lane - Old Street / Clerkenwell Road</b> To be put on agenda for discussion in March but potential ly at 3 <sup>rd</sup> Make the Lane protest in May	JH

6	<p><b>Council liaison meeting</b> Potential presentation at future CI meeting on council's Cycling and Walking action plan</p> <p>Quick wins – CI have a refreshed list and the council also have a list with some costings. Some QW are being implemented as part of other work on LNs</p> <p>NK to send updated list to TB</p> <p>NK to post updated list to CI QW website page</p> <p><b>OL to produce new map of quick wins</b></p> <p>ToRs; NK has gathered input from CI committee and will sign and return ToRs to council</p>	<p>OL</p> <p>NK</p> <p>NK</p> <p>NK</p> <p>OL</p> <p>NK</p>
5	<p><b>Kingsbury Road bridge</b></p> <p>Closed by Network Rail with a suboptimal diversion. OL met council officers with Hackney Cycling to discuss how to improve access bearing in mind this is a long-term closure due to apparent fragility of bridge although trains continue to run under it. OL provided update which CI has tweeted.</p> <p>OL and HCC have created a map of issues and proposed diversion using Felt to share with council officers. Available here <a href="https://felt.com/map/Cycleway-1-Kingsbury-Road-bridge-closure-v7JhOEddQkyVxYEHcPnmEC?lat=51.547386&amp;lon=-0.078609&amp;zoom=17.201">https://felt.com/map/Cycleway-1-Kingsbury-Road-bridge-closure-v7JhOEddQkyVxYEHcPnmEC?lat=51.547386&amp;lon=-0.078609&amp;zoom=17.201</a></p> <p>OL will lead progress and write to Will Norman and local councillors</p>	<p>NK</p> <p>OL</p> <p>OL</p> <p>OL</p>
6	<p><b>C50 cycle route</b> Enabling works starting 16 January till October 2023; being done under an ETO but with no prior discussion with CI</p> <p>All comments to GP who will lead on behalf of CI</p> <p>Agreed that CI should write to TfL, Will Norman, about plans and also about <b>A1 Drayton Park junction</b> work on Holloway Road</p>	<p>GP</p> <p>OL/GP</p>
7	<p><b>Five asks</b> Work ongoing to update website</p>	<p>NK</p>
8	<p><b>Socials/rides</b> SK volunteered to lead feeder ride to LCC Women's Ride on 5 March – as well as videoing it – from Speaker's Corner to Trafalgar Square (tbc)</p> <p>SK volunteered to lead feeder ride to Kidical Mass on 12 March – meeting at Granary Square and going to Tate Modern.</p> <p>Both feeder rides will need marshals – contact SK</p> <p>Hackney Cycling's Burns Night on 28 January</p>	<p>SK</p> <p>SK</p> <p>ALL</p>

	Joy Riders now have a programme of rides in Islington and Camden; EM has more info	
9	<p><b>AOB</b></p> <p>Biker's breakfast: agreed to hold it in spring to tie in with any potential 3<sup>rd</sup> Make the lane event. On agenda for March. Volunteers needed.</p> <p>CK commented on recent council update on People-Friendly Streets programme available here <a href="https://twitter.com/IslingtonBC/status/1613839541059702785?s=20&amp;t=qQP4EooQ02gKsW4VdmUjaA">https://twitter.com/IslingtonBC/status/1613839541059702785?s=20&amp;t=qQP4EooQ02gKsW4VdmUjaA</a></p>	<p>JH</p> <p>ALL</p>
	<p>Date/Venue of next meeting: Wednesday 8 February @ 19:30, Town Hall Committee Room 3</p>	ALL